COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER, 2013
HEADED ITEM NO.5
REPORT ON PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF THE PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY OVER LANEWAYS OFF KILCARRIG AVENUE AND KILCARRIG CLOSE, FETTERCAIRN, TALLAGHT, DUBLIN 24.  MAP REF: RE 5002. 

The following report was submitted to the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting on Monday, 24th June, 2013.

“Drawing No. RE 5002 shows a number of laneways off Kilcarrig Avenue and Kilcarrig Close, Fettercairn, Tallaght.  These laneways are registered to the Council under Folio No. 8634.  The laneways shown shaded blue have been incorporated into the gardens of the adjoining houses. The residents of houses adjoining the laneway shaded red have expressed interest to the Housing Department in incorporating this section of the laneway into their properties. The Housing Department have confirmed that they will continue to maintain the section of laneway shaded yellow.

The Development Department is processing an application from the owner of 16, Kilcarrig Avenue to regularise title to the portion of the laneway which has already been incorporated into their property. 

The Housing Department have confirmed that the open sections of the laneways are not being used and are attracting anti-social behaviour, particularly in the form of dumping and have stated that it would be beneficial if the right of way was extinguished over these laneways.” 
Following consideration of the report, it was agreed to initiate the procedure.
The proposal to extinguish the public right-of-way was advertised in the Echo on Thursday 11th July, 2013 and signs were erected on site in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.  The latest date for receipt of objections, representations and requests for an oral hearing was Monday 26th August, 2013.
No Submissions were received
UTILITY REPORTS

Public Lighting have reported that there is no equipment or cabling in this area.  

Water Section report     No Watermain implications.
Drainage Section

No foul sewer implications.
Bord Gais have reported - no gas mains inside the site boundary.
Eircom -  no network in the indicated location.
UPC does not have underground services within the area of the proposal. 
ESB require to be contacted before any works commence.

The decision regarding the extinguishment of a public right-of-way is a reserved function of the Council. 

Any recommendation of the Committee will be brought to the attention of the Council.
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